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Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Amendment (Save the Koala) Bill 2021 

Dear Secretary, 

We are members of Koala Research – CQ, a research group at the Central Queensland University. Our 

group’s focus is on koala conservation. Dr Rolf Schlagloth, Dr Flavia Santamaria, Dr Michael Hewson & 

Dr Alistair Melzer all have an extensive background in koala research. 

Our research spans from Central Queensland to SE Queensland and Victoria. 

We are fully aware of the risks associated with habitat loss, climate change and drought, koala 

populations are facing throughout their range (including populations in Victoria). We agree that 

something needs to be done to ensure the long-term survival of this Australian endemic marsupial 

flagship species.  

While we generally support the idea of protecting koala habitat, it is not clear what the full purpose of the 

moratorium is. We acknowledge that a temporary suspension of habitat clearance is proposed, but no 

specifics are given on time limit or the conditions under which the moratorium would be lifted. 

A blanket national moratorium, albeit inspirational, is a difficult goal to achieve in our society, given the 

different circumstances for, and laws governing, the different states and councils. A targeted moratorium, 

with clearly defined justification and consequent actions may be more achievable.  

The apparent focus of the act is on land clearing or habitat fragmentation which are certainly, as already 

mentioned, major threats to koala persistence. However, climate change and variability are equally 

important. We would like to point to the need for recognition, and the role, of koala population and 

habitat refugia (some habitat may be currently unoccupied but needed in future), as the appropriate 
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